
 
155 East Broad Street 

20th Floor 
Columbus, Ohio, 43215 

o: 614-222-1330 
f: 614-222-1337 

 

 
 
January 12, 2021 
 
 
Ms. Tanowa M. Troupe 
Secretary 
Ohio Power Siting Board 
180 East Broad Street, 11th Floor 
Columbus, OH  43215-3716 
 
Re: PUCO Case No. 20-0007-EL-BLN, Duke Energy Ohio, Inc. Morgan Transmission Line 

Separation Project 
 
Dear Ms. Troupe: 
 
In accordance with O.A.C. 4906-6-07, Duke Energy Ohio, Inc., (Duke Energy Ohio or 
Company) is hereby filing its notice of compliance with requirements concerning service and 
public distribution of the application filed in the above-referenced proceeding. 
 
A copy of the application has been placed at the main office of Duke Energy Ohio at 139 E. 
Fourth Street, Cincinnati, Ohio 45202, and at the offices of the Ohio Power Siting Board, 180 
East Broad Street, Columbus, Ohio 43215.   
 
It is also available on the Duke Energy Ohio website, at: www.duke-energy.com/morgan, 
together with instructions on how to obtain a paper copy. Additionally, the application is on the 
Ohio Power Siting Board’s website, at: www.opsb.ohio.gov. Lastly, a notice containing a link to 
a copy of the application has been electronically sent to the Miami Township Branch Library. 
 
The attached correspondence demonstrates that on January 5, 2021, the Company electronically 
served a link to a copy of the application on the following individuals: 
 

• Carrie Bernard, Miami Township Branch Library Branch Manager, at 
carrie.hughes@cincinnatilibrary.org 

• Guy Schaible, Whitewater Township Trustee, at g.schaible@whitewatertwp.org 
• Doug King, Whitewater Township Trustee, at d.king@whitewatertwp.org 
• Wille Pope, Whitewater Township Trustee, at w.pope@whitewatertwp.org 
• Peggy Westerfeld, Whitewater Township Administrator, at 

p.westerfeld@whitewatertwp.org 
• Denise Driehaus, President of the Hamilton County Commissioners, at 

Denise.Driehaus@hamilton-co.org 
• Stephanie Summerow Dumas, Vice President of the Hamilton County Commissioners, at 

Stephanie.SummerowDumas@hamilton-co.org 
• Victoria Parks, Hamilton County Commissioner, at victoria.parks@hamilton-co.org 
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• Todd Gadbury, Hamilton County Director of Planning and Development, at 
todd.gadbury@hamilton-co.org 

• Jeff Aluotto, Hamilton County Administrator, at jeff.aluotto@hamilton-co.org 
• Steve Johns, Hamilton County Planning Services Administrator,  

at steve.johns@hamilton-co.org 
• Bryan Snyder, Hamilton County Development Services Administrator, at 

bryan.snyder@hamilton-co.org 
• Joy Pierson, Hamilton County Community Development Administrator, at 

joy.pierson@hamilton-co.org 
• Brad Miller, Hamilton County Director of Environmental Services, at 

brad.miller@hamilton-co.org 
• Scott Huber, Hamilton County Soil and Water Conservation Chairperson of the Board of 

Supervisors at scott.huber@hamilton-co.org 
• John Nelson, Hamilton County Executive Director, at john.nelson@hamilton-co.org 

 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Emily A. Olive, CP 
 
Emily A. Olive 
Certified Paralegal 
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Olive, Emily A.

From: Olive, Emily A.
Sent: Tuesday, January 5, 2021 2:29 PM
To: carrie.hughes@cincinnatilibrary.org
Cc: D'Ascenzo, Rocco; Berry, Jack
Subject: Duke Energy Ohio / Morgan Transmission Line Separation Project Case No. 20-7-EL-BLN
Attachments: Letter to Library-Morgan.pdf

Good Afternoon Ms. Hughes: 
 
Please see attached notification regarding an upcoming electric in your area. 
 
This notification is being sent in accordance with Ohio Power Siting Board rules. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Emily A. Olive, CP 
Paralegal | Duke Energy Legal Department  
Duke Energy Corporation | PNC Bank Plaza, 155 East Broad Street, 20th Floor | Columbus, Ohio 43215  
o: 614-222-1345 | f: 614-222-1337 | emily.olive@duke-energy.com 
 

 

 please consider the environment before printing this email 

CONFIDENTIAL NOTIFICATION: 
The information in this email may be confidential and/or privileged.  This email is intended to be reviewed by 
only the individual or organization named above.  If you are not the intended recipient or an authorized 
representative of the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any review, dissemination or copying of 
this email or its attachments, if any, or the information contained herein is prohibited.  If you have received this 
email in error, please immediately notify the sender by return mail and delete this email from your 
system.  Thank you. 
 



Duke Energy Ohio  
139 East Fourth Street  
Cincinnati, Ohio 45202 

 

January 5, 2021 
 
Miami Township Branch Library 
Carrrie Hughes, Branch Manager 
8 North Miami Avenue       Via Electronic Mail 
Cleves, Ohio 45002 
  

Letter of Notification 
Morgan Transmission Line Separation Project 

 
Dear Ms. Hughes: 

 
Please find below a link to an electronic copy of a Letter of Notification that Duke Energy Ohio, Inc., 
(Duke Energy Ohio) has filed with the Ohio Power Siting Board regarding its proposed project to 
separate the F1689 and F5783 circuits and relocate the F5783 circuit to a new transmission corridor 
north of the existing double-circuit corridor, from the Morgan Substation, located in Whitewater 
Township within Hamilton County, Ohio. The relocation equipment includes seven self-supporting 
engineered steel poles, along with approximately 1.14 miles (6,000 feet) of new transmission line 
conductor. The project also includes work on steel lattice towers to the east of the Morgan Substation. 
Vegetation clearing for the new right-of-way is scheduled for January 2021 – March 2021.   
 
In accordance with O.A.C. 4906-1-01 Appendix A, we are required to prepare this Letter of 
Notification for the Ohio Power Siting Board and, in compliance with O.A.C. 4906-6-07, we are hereby 
providing you with a link to an electronic copy.  
 
A copy of the application is available at the main office of Duke Energy Ohio at 139 E. Fourth Street, 
Cincinnati, Ohio 45202, and at the offices of the Ohio Power Siting Board, 180 East Broad Street, 
Columbus, Ohio 43215.  The Application is also available on the Duke Energy Ohio website, at:  
www.duke-energy.com/Morgan and on the Ohio Power Siting Board’s website, at:  
http://dis.puc.state.oh.us/CaseRecord.aspx?CaseNo=20-7&x=0&y=0. 
 
 
Cordially, 
 
Duke Energy Ohio, Inc. 
 
/s/ Jack Berry, PMP 
 
Project Manager, Midwest Transmission 
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Olive, Emily A.

From: Olive, Emily A.
Sent: Tuesday, January 5, 2021 2:30 PM
To: g.schaible@whitewatertwp.org; d.king@whitewatertwp.org; w.pope@whitewatertwp.org; 

p.westerfeld@whitewatertwp.org; Denise.Driehaus@hamilton-co.org; 
Stephanie.SummerowDumas@hamilton-co.org; victoria.parks@hamilton-co.org; Todd Gadbury; 
jeff.aluotto@hamilton-co.org; steve.johns@hamilton-co.org; Bryan.Snyder@hamilton-co.org; 
joy.pierson@hamilton-co.org; brad.miller@hamilton-co.org; scott.huber@hamilton-co.org; 
john.nelson@hamilton-co.org

Cc: D'Ascenzo, Rocco; Berry, Jack
Subject: Duke Energy Ohio / Morgan Transmission Line Separation Project Case No. 20-7-EL-BLN
Attachments: Letter to Public Officials-Morgan.pdf

Good Afternoon Sir or Madam: 
 
Please see attached notification regarding an upcoming electric in your area. 
 
This notification is being sent in accordance with Ohio Power Siting Board rules. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Emily A. Olive, CP 
Paralegal | Duke Energy Legal Department  
Duke Energy Corporation | PNC Bank Plaza, 155 East Broad Street, 20th Floor | Columbus, Ohio 43215  
o: 614-222-1345 | f: 614-222-1337 | emily.olive@duke-energy.com 
 

 

 please consider the environment before printing this email 

CONFIDENTIAL NOTIFICATION: 
The information in this email may be confidential and/or privileged.  This email is intended to be reviewed by 
only the individual or organization named above.  If you are not the intended recipient or an authorized 
representative of the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any review, dissemination or copying of 
this email or its attachments, if any, or the information contained herein is prohibited.  If you have received this 
email in error, please immediately notify the sender by return mail and delete this email from your 
system.  Thank you. 
 



Duke Energy Ohio  
139 East Fourth Street  
Cincinnati, Ohio 45202 

 

January 5, 2021 
 
PUBLIC OFFICIAL        Via Electronic Mail 
  

Letter of Notification 
Morgan Transmission Line Separation Project 

 
Dear Sir or Madam: 

 
Please find below a link to an electronic copy of a Letter of Notification that Duke Energy Ohio, Inc., 
(Duke Energy Ohio) has filed with the Ohio Power Siting Board regarding its proposed project to 
separate the F1689 and F5783 circuits and relocate the F5783 circuit to a new transmission corridor 
north of the existing double-circuit corridor, from the Morgan Substation, located in Whitewater 
Township within Hamilton County, Ohio. The relocation equipment includes seven self-supporting 
engineered steel poles, along with approximately 1.14 miles (6,000 feet) of new transmission line 
conductor. The project also includes work on steel lattice towers to the east of the Morgan Substation. 
Vegetation clearing for the new right-of-way is scheduled for January 2021 – March 2021.   
 
In accordance with O.A.C. 4906-1-01 Appendix A, we are required to prepare this Letter of 
Notification for the Ohio Power Siting Board and, in compliance with O.A.C. 4906-6-07, we are hereby 
providing you with a link to an electronic copy.  
 
A copy of the application is available at the main office of Duke Energy Ohio at 139 E. Fourth Street, 
Cincinnati, Ohio 45202, and at the offices of the Ohio Power Siting Board, 180 East Broad Street, 
Columbus, Ohio 43215.  The Application is also available on the Duke Energy Ohio website, at:  
www.duke-energy.com/Morgan and on the Ohio Power Siting Board’s website, at:  
http://dis.puc.state.oh.us/CaseRecord.aspx?CaseNo=20-7&x=0&y=0. 
 
 
Cordially, 
 
Duke Energy Ohio, Inc. 
 
/s/ Jack Berry, PMP 
 
Project Manager, Midwest Transmission 
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